

Minutes of Stobswell Forum Committee 17/01/2017

1. Committee Members Present - Duncan McCabe, David MacDougall, Colin Clement, Lorraine Clement, Nichola Fraser, Chris Airlie

Others Present - Stuart Fairweather, Councillor Lynne Short

Apologies - Robbie Fotheringham

2. Minutes of Previous Meeting - Proposed by Colin Clement, seconded by David MacDougall

3. Matters Arising - A) Stobswell Directory printed and produced. B) Replacement Noticeboards to be discussed with the Maryfield Regeneration Committee at their February meeting. C). Caird Park - Dundee FC have changed their plans to become involved and less facilities being discussed in forthcoming planning meeting. D). Woodside Bus Services - Cllr. Lynne Short and Alan Ross meeting with Transport Minister in Holyrood on 18/1/17 regarding pricing and service, in conjunction with Fairness Commission for social inclusion. Also try to get a Social Enterprise Provider on board who will accept Over 60s cards. David asked that the consultation by Explore in Woodside be brought up with the Minister and also the Traffic Commissioner. E) Community Plan Partnership Committee to meet on 21//2/17 to implement new plan. Stuart to circulate new plan to Stobswell Forum for perusal.

4. Treasurers Report - No report available.

5. Planning Report - No significant plans under review. Suggestion made that all Dundee community councils to meet and discuss relevant current shared problems and also City Centre and Stobswell Forums to have a "Maryfield" meeting. **Action Stuart and Duncan.**

6. Stobfest Report - David talked through the results of the meeting on the Stobfest Planning Committee and others on 10/1/17. See separate Minutes. Next meeting agreed for 31/1/17 6.30pm in Arthurstone Library.

7. Stobswell Voice - Articles and inputs to be lodged to Duncan/Robbie by 1/2/17. Stuart and Chris advised a Go Kart event in being held in Baxter Park in June so will produce an article for The Voice. **Action Chris/Stuart.** Also articles from YYI/TBM and East Craigie **Action Colin.** Events eg Hustings; David or Stuart to speak to Doug Sievwright re Park Hall **Action David/Stuart.**

8. AOCB - A). Publicity required for committee member applications/interest for AGM on 13/3/17. B). Ellengowan Drive - Update to be circulated after meeting at end February. C). Parking in West End - Publicised but also pressures in Albert Street. David to try to meet with Neil Gellatly to arrange a consultation OR organise our own. Also contact Will Dawson to ascertain what works are ongoing in Stobswell and if he requires our assistance in progressing such works. D). Kerb Crawling on Arbroath Road - Stuart spoke to Kerry Lynch. Meeting to be held at short notice between police and local residents to discuss, as problem increasing.

9. Dates of Next Meetings - Stobswell Forum 13/2/17 7pm Arthurstone Library, AGM 13/3/17 7pm Arthurstone Library

